MINUTES OF REGULAR BOARD MEETING
VILLAGE BOARD OF TRUSTEES

IN THE VILLAGE OFFICE

February 8, 2016
The regular meeting of the Village Board, of the Village of Strum, Wisconsin, Trempealeau County, was held in the Village office on Monday, February 8, 2016.

Meeting called to order: 

The meeting was called to order by the Village President, Dean Boehne at 6:30 p.m.  Village Clerk, Michelle Loken, took the minutes of the meeting.  The following board members were present: Gerritts, Thompson, Nelson, Booth, Bjerke and Taylor.   
Open Meeting Law Requirements Have Been Complied With:
President Boehne announced the open meetings law requirements have been met for the meeting.
Approval of minutes: 

A motion was made by Nelson and seconded by Gerritts to approve the minutes from the regular Village Board Meeting held on January 11, 2016, as printed. Motion carried.
Appearances by Citizens and Others: 
A. Cody Moyer – Outdoor wood burner:  Moyer is a new homeowner and lives on the edge of the village.  He would like to heat his shed and home with an outdoor wood burner.  He is aware of the ordinance not allowing this; but would like the board to consider a variance.  The Public Safety Committee will meet on February 18th and discuss his request.
Reports from Officers:
A. Police Chief: Chief Marsolek would like to thank the Village Board and employees for the flowers that were sent to his father funeral.
B. Zoning Commissioner: Nothing to report.
C. Clerk:  
a. Picnic License:  Strum Rod & Gun Club Ice Fishing Contest February 13, 2016 - A motion was made by Thompson and seconded by Nelson to approve the Picnic License.  Motion carried.

b. Operator’s License:  Steven D. Coffey   – Countryside Cooperative - A motion was made by Nelson and seconded by Booth to approve the Operator’s License.  Motion carried.

c. Audit Update:  Krause Howard Company has been here and completed the office end of the audit.  Things went really well and we will need to have them complete a few for things and they will send us the final reports for our review.
d. Rustad Annexation:  The detachment of the Rustad property still has not been complete.  The final thing that needs to be turned in, is the certified survey map. This needs to be attached to the ordinance for recording.  Michelle has been in contact with both the Town of Unity and the Tax Lister’s Office in Trempealeau County.  The board feels the best thing to do is contact Attorney Schaumberg and have him send a letter stating what his ordinance violations to the village have been.  If this process is not completed within 30 days, fines fill be imposed on him for constructing a shed without proper building permits and violating the Village Ordinances.
Reports from Committees:

A. Personnel:  
a. The Employee Handbook has been updated.  There was one typo that needed to be corrected. A motion was made by Gerritts and seconded by Thompson to approve the handbook as presented.   There will be an employee meeting to answer any questions the employees may have on Friday, February 26, 2016 at 8:30 am in the Village Clerk’s office.
B. Finance:  
a. The Finance Committee met on Thursday, January 21, 2016 at 5:30 p.m. to discuss the lease between the Village of Strum and Strum Community Foundation.  The Strum Community Foundation will be meeting on February 9, 2016 to look over the long-term lease and will be addressing the Finance Committee with any questions.
b. The Village of Strum received a quote for new property insurance with Spectrum Insurance Group.  This quote came in around $5000 less than the quote from the LGPIF.  The village board agreed to go with the Spectrum Insurance quote.
C. Public Works:  Nothing to report.
D. Public Safety:  Nothing to report.
E. Public Welfare:  
a. Park Benches -   Amanda Taylor has had a family contact her about ordering a park bench.  They would like it placed on the south side of Crystal Lake on the point coming out by where the tennis courts were.  She will see if we can get a few more ordered to receive a discount on the benches. 

b. Ballfield Project – Amanda Taylor has contacted a few companies for prices on bleacher costs.  A meeting will be set up for February 18, 2016 at 7:00 pm to go over the options.
F. Solid Waste Management:  Nothing to report.
G. Library Board Report:  
a. Thompson reported that the library has now done a complete inventory and is in the WRLS.
H. Joint Sewage Commission:  Nothing to report. 
I. Miscellaneous:  
a. There was damage done to our village truck.  Craig was plowing snow, was completely stopped and was struck by a truck.  We did receive a quote from Scott’s Auto Body and it was approximately $3000.00.  We will contact the driver’s insurance company and go from there.
Approval of Vouchers and Journal Entries: A motion was made by Gerritts and seconded by Thompson to pay the following bills and approve all journal entries. Check #’s 37273 thru 37313. Motion carried.
Adjournment: A motion was made by Nelson and seconded by Thompson to adjourn at 8:16 p.m. Motion carried. 

_____________________________________________

Dean Boehne, Village President

_____________________________________________


Michelle Loken, Village Clerk/Treasurer
